SHREWSBURY RECREATION COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES

July 21, 2015

IN ATTENDANCE:

Brendan Gilmartin, President Michael Goldberg, Secretary Kevin Joyce, Treasurer Rob Lynch Laurie Williams Ryan Lillis Brian Keatts Randy Peterson

Shrewsbury Recreation President Brendan Gilmartin called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on July 21, 2015

Approval of June Meeting Minutes

• All Board members in attendance approved the June 2015 minutes.

A Shrewsbury resident attended the meeting to plead her case to not pay the \$100 late fee penalty after she missed the sign up deadline and grace period. It was voted on by the committee after she left. The committee decided to keep the penalty in place due to the fact that they have been in Shrewsbury for the entire 2014 school year and they have signed up for other rec sports during the year. Also, the rec committee had to impose the \$100 late fee penalty on two other families and we felt it would not be fair to them.

1. Old Business

Baseball equipment return needs to be scheduled. Adam or Ryan.

Softball playoffs were less than optimal. No playoff system was in place from the beginning. The Red Bank Recreation Director & TRLL VP, softball resigned mid-season.

2. New Business

Discussed replacements for Pete McCabe who had to leave the Rec Committee due to work responsibilities. Came up with a list of possible replacements who have expressed interest in the past.

Kevin Joyce (Treasurer) will be leaving the Rec Committee at the end of 2015.

Regarding basketball payments for 2015/16, Kevin will check to see if Shrewsbury Boro pay the basketball coordinator directly to streamline the process.

Discussed ending Late Registration for the upcoming soccer season for grades 3 and higher on July 28th in order to have the draft and get teams set for uniform orders.

The Committee agreed to get the Head Coaches shirts this year as well.

Recommendations for Open Space Funds.

More Outdoor Basketball Courts, Roller/Ice Hockey Rink, Home Run Fence and Fitness Walking Trail at Manson

Discussed what, if anything the Rec Committee can/should do in cases of bullying. Decided this issue is best left to the Shrewsbury Boro Council. We will follow adhere to any policy they adopt and is cleared by the Boro Attorney

Adjourned until next meeting: Tuesday Aug 11, 2015 @ 7:30pm